Minutes of Landings Board Meeting

January 18, 2010

Board Members: Steve Cohen, Dave Littler, Deon Esterhuizen, Mitch Davis, and Jeff Jones

Members Present: April Esterhuizen, Fred Cutting,  Joe and Volker Mulling, Sam and Ann DaSilva 

Steve called the meeting to order at 5:34 p.m.  

Dave read the minutes of the November 9th meeting and the December 14th workshop meeting which were approved as read.    

Dave gave the financial report.  The total in the checking account is $17,800.  The net loss for the year is $42,471 before income taxes.  The loss was attributable to high legal fees and the painting of the last two buildings. Mitch suggested we apply for a credit from the water department for a refund because of the water leak that was fixed the first of January.  The report was unanimously approved.

April talked about new policies for General Liability, Director and Officer, Bond and Property insurance.  The property policy needs to be at replacement cost rather than actual cash value, which postponed getting a dollar value for the policy.  The commercial policy should be about half the cost of the previous years, however the property will go up.  The total being insured is $1.886 million.  We hope that these policies will contain no exclusions for commercial activity and aircraft builders.  The total premiums are thought to be about $27,000 for the year.

The annual meeting date had to be reset due to the availability of the Red Tail Lounge.  The new date is February 19, at 7 o’clock.  Another notice must be sent out to all owners.  

Jo asked who is responsible for road repairs by the stop sign.  We will discuss with the airport about this pothole.

Installation a mailbox at the restroom was decided not to be a good idea for lack of postmarks.

The decision was made to invite an airport officer to the annual meeting for questions and answers and to promote goodwill.

The update of condo documents was decided to be postponed so as to allow more time to make sure the changes were correct with our wishes. 

The next meeting is the annual meeting February 19, so no other meeting was set.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:50.

